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Sorry to say this will be a make-shift issue of the newsletter.  My main computer that I have
been using for the last couple years crashed. The solid state hard drive died so I have turned
to my previous computer.  Unfortunately It will take time to rebuild many of the spreadsheet
tools I used throughout the newsletter.  Some of the content will be outdated or missing but I
will try to get caught up before the May issue.editor
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 Next Eloy Contest — Apr 7, 2024



Phoenix Model Airplane Club
Meeting Minutes
16 March 1924

1. Call to Order
Tom Gaylor called the meeting to order at 1215 PM 16 March 1924.

2. Roll  Call

Tom Gaylor, Peter Brocks, Robert Donnelly, Jennifer Donnelly, Richard Adams, Kevin
McCue, George Morris, Charles Morris, Myra Morris, Mike Bower.

3. Open Issues
Bank Statement was audited and found correct.

4.   New Business
a. Tom Gaylor stated we still needed a CD for the April contest and asked for
volunteers.
b. Kevin McCue discussed the availability of more advertising if we filed for
the Sanctions earlier.  He will investigate possible solutions.
c. Kevin McCue made a motion to retain the current club officers.  Jennifer
Donnelly seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.
 President: Tom Gaylor (no change)
 Vice President: Peter Brocks (no change)
 Secretary: Richard Adams (no change)
 Treasurer: Robert Donnelly (no change)
d. Kevin McCue volunteered to continue as Contest Coordinator.
e. Bruce Grawburg will continue as Newsletter Editor.

5. Adjournment
Tom Gaylor adjourned the meeting at 12:35 PM



Prez Speaks
The Saint Patty’s Day Bash contest had excellent weather – again!
We have been really fortunate this contest season.  Saturday was
sunny and cool with light winds, and although it had rained some the
day before the field was in good shape.  There were ten sign-ups and
those contestants had some great flying.  I flew a Jetco Eaglet that I
built many years ago.  I have had many maxes with it in the past.  Like
many models that have been repaired often, it is a little heavier than it
was originally.  It is one of the few embryo designs that is equipped

with a fuse DT which led to a problem – when lighting the fuse for the third flight, the stab
caught on fire!  I was able to get the fire out but it burned 2/3 of the tissue off one side of
the stab.  I wasn’t sure it would fly but I decided to launch anyway.  It was the best flight –
go figure. If you look at the pictures you can see the damage.
Our next contest will be the I-10 challenge on Sunday, April 7th.  Following that, the RV
Dome indoor contest will be April 19th thru April 21st.  On Monday we will assist the
middle school science students build and fly Mountain Lions.  See you there!
We have received our 2024 club charter and the insurance certificates for Webster West.
Tom
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